
The City’s annual Day of
Mourning ceremony, to
remember workers who 
have died from work-related
injuries and illnesses, will 
take place on Friday, April
28, from 10 to 10:30 a.m. at
Frank James Park. Canadian
flags at City facilities will fly
at half-mast.

DAY OF MOURNING 
APRIL 28, 2023

There is an error or omission about a name or address on the tax roll;
There is an error or omission about the inclusion of a parcel;
There is an error or omission about the taxable area or taxable
frontage of a parcel;
An exemption has been improperly allowed.

NOTICE is hereby given that a Parcel Tax Review Panel for Water, Sewer,
Stormwater and Parks Parcel Tax Assessment purposes will be held at 10
a.m. on Thursday, May 11, 2023 to hear complaints regarding the Water,
Sewer, Stormwater and Parks Rolls for the year 2023.

You may make a complaint under Section 205 of the Community Charter
to the Parcel Tax Review Panel for one or more of the following reasons:

PUBLIC NOTICE - PARCEL TAX REVIEW PANEL
FOR WATER, SEWER, STORMWATER AND

PARKS PARCEL TAX ASSESSMENT PURPOSES

For a complaint to be heard by the Parcel Tax Review Panel, 
it must be received via email by Mark.Coulter@campbellriver.ca 

before 4 p.m. on May 8, 2023. 

Be sure to state the address of the property in question and the reason 
for your appeal. Notice given April 26, 2023.

301 St. Ann’s Road
250-286-5700
info@campbellriver.ca
www.campbellriver.ca

COMMUNITY UPDATE  |  APRIL 26, 2023

The City of Campbell River is looking for two appointments, 
for a term ending March 31, 2026.

SERVE YOUR COMMUNITY ON THE BOARD OF VARIANCE

The Board of Variance considers minor
variances to the City’s Zoning Bylaw. 
No specific knowledge or qualifications
are necessary. If you have an interest in
governance and land use regulations,
this may be the position for you.

Appeals to the Board are generally
made by homeowners or developers
when compliance with a minor aspect
of a Zoning Bylaw (such as a side yard
setback) would cause “hardship” to
the applicant. The Board will consider
whether the application is “minor” and
whether “hardship” is evident and will
either deny or approve an application.
The Board hears representations from an applicant and/or their neighbours before
making a decision. City staff provide administrative and technical support.

Members must be available to meet during working hours with at least 10 days’ notice. 
The Board meets for approximately an hour when applications are received, typically 
3 to 5 times a year.

Applications must be received by 4:30 p.m. on April 28, 2023.

For more information, visit campbellriver.ca/BOV, 
email planning@campbellriver.ca, or call 250-286-5757.

http://www.campbellriver.ca
www.campbellriver.ca/recreation
www.campbellriver.ca/BOV

